PRESS RELEASE
Presentation of OPAP S.A. at the Association of Greek Institutional Investors
OPAP S.A. was presented on Wednesday October 11 at the members of the Association of Greek Institutional Investors. On behalf of the company Mr. B. Neiadas, Chief Executive Officer, Mr. I. Saraintaris, General Manager of Finance and Development and Mr. E. Magganas, Shareholder Relations Manager were present while reference was made on the latest corporate developments and the first half 2006 financial results.
More specifically:

· The management expressed its satisfaction on the outcome of the introduction of Greek football games in the Stihima game and the extension of the Kino playing hours as of 22/09/0006. Upon release of the third quarter results there will be further analysis on the positive effect of the implementation of changes in the two primary games of the company.   
· There was reference on the latest developments associated with in house operation of the Stihima game following termination of the agreement with the current contractor. As mentioned by the Chief Executive Officer the staffing of the newly established Betting Division is in progress while the Board of Directors has already employed an experienced executive of the global gaming market to assume the organizational and operating duties of the game in cooperation with the company’s special consulting team.
· As regards the tender under way for the supply of the company’s IT equipment the Committee is currently at the evaluation stage of the three (3) technical offers submitted by the companies participating in the known International Public Tender. 
· The arrangements for the introduction of the new game BINGO-LOTTO are at completion stage, targeting the launch of the game by the end of the year. Until then the company’s Management will revaluate the introduction time, taking into consideration the course of KINO, following the recent expansion of its playing hours.
Lastly, with respect to the first half 2006 financial results revenues for the period reached €2,290m versus €1,709m in the respective period of 2005 (34% increase), EBITDA amounted to €329m, posting a 4.5% increase and net profit amounted to €228m, increasing by 12.5% compared to the first half 2005. The significant increase in revenues was primarily due to the ongoing success of the Stihima game following implementation of the rejuvenation measures as well as the World Cup organization that contributed approximately €425m.
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